Minutes

ST PAUL’S JUNIOR SCHOOL SUPPORTERS’ GROUP
Minutes of General Meeting
Thursday 14th July 2011
1. Meeting Opened
The meeting was opened at 7.31 pm by President Paul Hardie.
2. In Attendance
Paul Hardie, Alan Bradley, Allan Deacon, Anita Lendvay, Cheryl Wegener, Marianne Connolly, Linda Waldock, Jason Samuel, Gary Jackson, Becky Mammen and Kathy Lollback.
Welcome to Marianne Connolly and Cheryl Wegener.
Apologies
Julie Hardie, Kylie Graham, Wendy Kirkham, Brooke Long, Nat Nixon, Sue Elliott, Juanita Rayner.
3. Acceptance of Minutes from 2nd June 2011
Minutes accepted as true and correct. Proposed: Allan Deacon, Seconded: Alan Bradley
4. Head/Deputy Head of Junior School Report 
Marianne Connolly reported:
· Smooth start back to school.  It is always exciting as children like to share their holiday stories.
· The building work has caused some inconvenience, but it is on track to finish by the end September/early October.
· The Pre Prep building work is on the agenda to commence.  A grant from the Government has been received and this money is required to be spent within a certain timeframe, therefore, the building should be up and going within 12 months.  With regards to the location of the Pre Prep building, the school is looking at 3 different sites on the school grounds.  The Pre Prep licencing requires that a certain number of car parks be provided for the centre, therefore this is being considered as part of the location decision.  There have been objections about the new Pre Prep centre from the neighbourhood residents.  Mr Browning is consulting with the neighbours so they are fully informed about the project.  A noise pollution test has been conducted.
· A parent asked if there was any decision regarding the fees for Pre Prep.  Marianne advised that there is no decision on yearly fees at this stage.  Michelle Davies, the school registrar has been collecting queries on a variety of topics and there are plans for Michelle Davies to co-ordinate a meeting to discuss issues and arrangements such as the program format offer, ie how many days a week.
· The Parent Partnerships program is scheduled for next Wednesday night, 20th July, from 7pm and finishing at approx. 8.30pm. The background as to why these sessions are offered is that Teachers often receive questions about what is happening in the class room such as with reading program and it was thought that this information is often worth sharing with a larger Parent group.  Parents may choose 2 topics from a list of 7.  Each session is 30 minutes duration.  Please fill in the Parent Partnerships return slip sent home with your child indicating the sessions you wish to attend and return to the Junior School office. 

· Marianne looked at the Tuckshop bags and queried if we actually needed new tuckshop bags, however in the meanwhile Heather has been looking and keeping her eye out for suitable options.  Linda Waldock thought the lining is inadequate as the coins from the lunch bags are going in between the lining and the outer fabric.  Linda further advised that one bag was sourced but size was inappropriate.   Linda said from the Tuckshop perspective new bags are required due to lining and zip issues.

· Michael Skinner was taking on as a project, but it was not discussed as last Association meeting.  
· Action: Paul Hardie to follow up status of Tuckshop bags at the next Association meeting.
5. Treasurer’s Report
Allan Deacon spoke to his written report:
Money has been banked from sports canteen $1,574.00, car park raffle $405.00 and uniform swaps $125.00.
Money has been spent on JS Athletics day $643.10 and Smith Family child $468.00.

There are funds available of $18,983.83 before impending payments and ongoing commitments as at 30 June 2011.

Uncommitted funds stand at $8,633.83 as at 30 June 2011 after allowing for car park costs.

Impending Payments

Car Park work $2,000.00
Car Park wages $2,000.00

Allan will follow up sports canteen vouchers, might come through in August.
Alan Deacon moved that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted, seconded by Linda Waldock.
6. CPL Report
Julie Hardie advised by a written report:
Canteen – JS Athletics Carnival

The JSSG ran a canteen at the Junior School Interhouse Track and Field Carnival on Wednesday 15th June and raised $1569.35.  THANK YOU to everyone who volunteered to help in the canteen on the day, to the parents who baked delicious treats for us to sell and to Mrs Harle for donating the commission from the Snow Cones to the JSSG.  It was a great day made all that more sweet when Ingpen edged out Rudd to win the Carnival  

While Sue Elliot has kindly offered to take over the Canteen Coordinator role for next year it would be great if we could find someone to help her.  If anyone is interested in helping coordinate the canteens next year please let me know.  

Fancy Dress Ball

An email was sent out via the CPL’s to the Junior School families asking for volunteers to form a Planning Committee for a Fancy Dress Ball to be held in term 3 as raised at the JSSG meeting in June.  The response was not good with only two parents replying saying they would be happy to be on the committee.  However, speaking to parents in the Junior School the feedback has been very positive towards holding a Fancy Dress so I’m sure the event would be well attended.  I have gone back to the parents who have offered to organise the event to see if they are happy to proceed.  

Father’s Day Sale

We are still waiting on samples to arrive for the Father’s Day sale so the sale will now be run from Monday 25th – Thursday 28th July.  Brochures will be sent home with the children next Thursday 21st July and the CPL’s will also email a copy out to their classes.    

If you have any questions or there is something we can help with, please feel free to email either myself julie.hardie17@bigpond.com or Brooke Long brookelong@live.com.au
Thank you

Julie Hardie  

The JSSG would like to thank Sue Elliott for agreeing to take on role of Canteen Co-ordinator.
Action: Anyone interested people who can help coordinate the canteens next year please advise Julie Hardie, julie.hardie17@bigpond.com or Sue Elliott.  

7. Correspondence
Kathy Lollback reported the correspondence since the last JSSG meeting and passed around the folder for Committee Members to view:

This included correspondence regarding–
· Confirmed Date of Family Portrait Day
· Assistance to form a planning committee for a Fancy Dress

· Thanks to the JSSG and all of the volunteers for a wonderful Athletics Development Day
· Athletics Development Day Report
· After School Soccer for the Preps
Action items arising from June meeting
	Ensure car park winner signs have rubber strip attached.  (Marianne Connolly)
The Car Park raffle winner sign has been ordered.  In the meantime the winners’ space is identified with markers and a laminated sign.  The rubber strips are being investigated.  Action carried forward.


	Investigate whether the TICK can be featured on the Parent Lounge. (Paul Hardie)
Paul Hardie discussed this at the Association meeting and a soft copy now appears on the Parent lounge.  It is envisaged that the paper copy will continue to be printed each year.

Action Closed.


	Investigate new tuck shop cooler bag options. (Marianne Connolly)
Discussed above, carry forward.


	Refer BBQ fundraising opportunity to the Association. (Paul Hardie)
Referred to the Association.  Action closed.


	Discuss possibility of movie night in term 3 at July general meeting.  (Paul Hardie)
Discussion below.


	Seek advice on car park spaces with painted arrows. (Paul Hardie)
Action Carried forward.


	Confirm Lecture Theatre booking for Sunday October 9. (Cheryl Wegener)
The Lecture Theatre booking has been confirmed, action closed.


	The JSSG are seeking a willing volunteer to learn how to run the canteen in 2012. (Julie Hardie)
Sue Elliott has kindly agreed to take on the Canteen Co-Ordinator role, thank you to Sue.


	Advise Paul Lendvay of Bio Pacific Skin Care Company if the school would like any tubes of sunscreen. (Paul Hardie and Marianne Connolly)
Marianne advised that there were some tubes left over, but the school would appreciate more tubes to replenish the sports kits.  Allan Deacon advised that the Cricket Supporter’s group would appreciate some suncream and Paul Hardie advised that the Senior Sports Supporter Groups would also be appreciative of the donation.


	Discuss the concept and timing of a car boot book sale and report at next meeting. (Juanita Rayner)
Carry forward.


	CPL’s to call for expressions of interest to join a Fancy Dress project team. (Julie Hardie)
Discussed in CPL report.


	Request a teacher for the CASP. (Marianne Connolly)

Marianne Connolly has forwarded an email request to the Teachers. Action carried forward.


8. Sports Programs
· Cricket sign on is the 5th August, with a plan to assemble the teams by the end of August. 
The Cricket Supporter’s Group was advised by the Senior Administration office that the printing budget is over spent and that the Supporter Groups need to pay for printing.  Marianne advised that JS printing can still be done by the Junior School reception.

· The After School Sports Soccer program is commencing for Prep children on Friday next week.  The JSSG would like to thank David Overlack for his efforts in co-ordinating this program.
9. Other Supporter Group events
· The Netball break up is scheduled for the 10th of August.  The event will be held on the netball courts.  A barbeque breakfast, including fruit will be served from 7.30am.
10. Other business

Association Meeting 
Held on 14th June.
Mr Browning’s report:

· There have been no volunteers for the Lolly Pop position.  He further advised that he felt that changes in the carpark were working.

· Science 21 entered a cheesemaking competition and won, they were the only student entry against other professional producers.
· Mr Bob Kernovski scored a funding amount of $4500 to go towards a BBQ trailer on behalf of the Service Learning project.

· Paul Hardie asked to be able to place the Junior School Tick on the Parent Lounge and it was agreed.

Funding Round Application:

· Proposal for Year 12 Valedictory goblets of $8000 for 2 years – Approved.
· Request for $4000 for outdoor seating for middle school, not approved/funded by Association, instead it will proceed and be funded by the Auxiliary.
· Request from Marianne for a trolley of 7 laptop computers for Year 6 children, the Science Centre and to assist with the transition to Year 7 program.  The expected cost is $10,000 for the trolley and 7 laptops – Not Approved.  Marianne to re-submit later in the year, may get laptops on a 3 year rotation, to be determined.

Retail Shop May results

Profit of $7,000 against budget of $8K and last year budget of $24K

YTD $74K profit , $13K up on budget, $10K below last year.

Tuckshop profit $3K, against a budgeted loss ($2K) and last year budget of ($4K) loss

YTD loss ($12900) against budgeted loss of ($11,200) last year ($4.3K)

Car Park
The new signage and speed bumps in the car park seem to be working well.
Action: Becky to send an email to Paul Browning seeking an update on the car park.

Junior School Movie Night for Term 3
A date was proposed for a Junior School movie night, being Friday Sept 9th.  Linda Waldock has kindly agreed to co-ordinate the event.
Gary Jackson volunteered to bbq.  Justin Lawson is also likely to be able to assist and Jason Samuel agreed to help.
Alan Bradley and Anita Lendvay volunteered to run the bar.

Action: Carol Bradley to send movie night notes to Linda Waldock.
After School Soccer (Preps)
Jason Samuel advised that the After School Soccer Kick off is same night as the Prep children’s farm excursion and he may not get a big attendance on the first Friday.  He wanted to flag that perhaps it may be a better option to run it earlier.
Athletics Development Day Report
Alan Bradley submitted and read a written report:

Athletics Development (5 June 2011)

Report - 14 July 2011

We experienced a few dramas in the last couple of weeks prior to the event due to a couple of bomb shell being dropped by Athletics Queensland. Firstly they advised that they were unable to subsidise the event to the same level as previous years and then they did not have the seven coaches we had requested to cover the planned events.

They eventually agreed to charge us $500 for the day, which I thought was still value for money.

In the end Athletics Queensland were only able to supply five coaches. I am very thankful for Lindsey Schneider who volunteered (was press ganged) into coaching the Preps on the day. Without his assistance the success of the day would have been compromised. Lindsey for those who do not know him is an athletics coach and has two girls at St Pauls who have now progressed into the middle school.

That still left us one coach short so I played around with the program for the day. It was a bit like fitting the square peg into a round hole but I manage to put together a program without dropping an event.

The numbers were a little down on last year which allowed us to combine years 3 and 4 allowing the revised program to work. See below for a breakdown of numbers.

2011 
2010

Preps 

20 
27

Year 1 

15
31

Year 2 

21 
19

Year 3 

15 
13

Year 4 

10 
17

Year 5 

19 
23

Year 6 

11 
16

Total 

111
146

The expenditure for the event was as follows:
	Athletics Queensland
	500.00

	Ice
	7.00

	Sausages
	92.25

	Onions
	5.35

	Bread
	38.50

	
	$643.10


From my point of view the day went off well. I have not received much feedback and those I did get were all positive. Lindsey did say that the Preps numbers dropped off after lunch and wondered if the two one hour sessions was too much for them, I would like to get some feedback on this please.

The coaches all enjoyed themselves and were impressed with the concept we have developed and the attitudes of the students that attended. They also said they were more than willing to come back again next year. Those sorts of comments were pleasing as these were senior coaches used to working with their own squads comprising State and International athletes.

I would like to thank all those who gave up their time to help out on the day and hope you enjoyed yourselves as well. In particular I would like to thank Carol Bradley who collected the enrolment forms and input the data into the spreadsheets, Gary Jackson for co-ordinating the BBQ, Lindsey Schneider for jumping in at the last minute to look after the Preps and Rowena Harle for organising stuff on the school side of things. Without these helpers events like these just do not happen.

There has been no feedback received on why the Prep children left after lunch.

Action: Parents to offer feedback on the duration of the Athletics Development Day to Alan Bradley.  
The JSSG would like to thank Alan Bradley for his tremendous efforts in co-ordinating the Athletics Development day as the children clearly benefited and it was run extremely well.  It is a fabulous event and assists the children with the skills required for the Athletics Carnival as well as providing another social opportunity.

Car Boot Sale
Action Carried forward.
Camping At St Paul’s
Action: Alan Bradley to organise a CASP meeting.  Alan suggested that if the Fancy dress doesn’t go ahead he would like to consider organising a dance on the oval instead of the movie.

· Collection tin at Functions- The committee discussed whether they should place collection tins at events organised by the JSSG for voluntary donations.  It was agreed that there are other avenues for parents to donate money and that the JSSG is here to help people integrate into the school and whilst it is not a confrontational measure, it is nice to do these things at no cost to the parent base.

· Jason Samuel raised a community issue about Security.  It was brought to his attention by a work colleague that an unmarked red commodore driver is impersonating a Police Officer and pulling over cars and abusing the driver in the North Lakes area.  It is a HOAX, please do not pull over.  He reminded drivers that if you are unsure whether to pull over you are entitled to drive to a safe place or a Police Station to pull over.
· School report – Carol Bradley asked if it is necessary to send out in paper copy of report in school binder by mail.  Is it possible to email to save further costs?  Marianne advised that is a legal requirement.  Some parents commented that their children receive a certain thrill in receiving their report in the mail.

· Air League – The Air League have an Open day scheduled for Wednesday 20th July @ 6.30pm in classrooms in the Reid Centre.  Air League is a cross between Cadets and Scouts where children earn badges and learn about flying planes. The group caters for children from Year 4 upwards.
· School Grounds – Anita Lendvay commented on how the school looks really good with the new gardens and painted seats and would like her feedback passed onto the gardener.
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 4th August 2011 from 7.30pm and will be held in the Library.

Meeting closed at 8.33 pm.
ACTION TABLE
	Paul Hardie to follow up status of Tuckshop bags at the next Association meeting.
	Paul Hardie

	Any interested people who can assist Sue Elliott co-ordinate the canteens next year, please advise Julie Hardie, julie.hardie17@bigpond.com or Sue Elliott.
	Parents / CPL’s / CPL Co-Ordinator

	Becky to send an email to Paul Browning seeking a car park update.
	Becky Mammen

	Send notes on co-ordinating a movie night to Linda Waldock.
	Carol Bradley

	Parents to offer feedback on the duration of the Athletics Development Day, specifically for Prep children, to Alan Bradley.  
	Parents / Alan Bradley

	Organise a CASP meeting.
	Alan Bradley

	Ensure car park winner signs have rubber strip attached.
	Marianne Connolly

	Seek advice on car park spaces with painted arrows.
	Marianne Connolly

	Discuss the concept and timing of a car boot book sale and report at next meeting. 
	Juanita Rayner

	CPL’s to call for expressions of interest to join a Fancy Dress project team. 
	Julie Hardie

	Request a teacher for the CASP. 
	Marianne Connolly 
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